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ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 
April 24, 2024 
 
TRANSMITTED ELECTRONICALLY  
 
Edward J. Green  
Foley & Lardner LLP  
321 North Clark Street, Suite 3000  
Chicago, Illinois 60654  
Egreen@foley.com 
 
RE: Project Completion for Exemption #E-007-24 – MacNeal Hospital  
EXEMPTION HOLDER:  Gottlieb Community Health Services Corporation d/b/a MacNeal 
Hospital, Loyola University Health System d/b/a Loyola Medicine, and Trinity Health Corporation 
 
Dear Mr. Green: 
 
On April 24, 2024, the State Board received your completion letter for the exemption referenced 
above.  Our records will show the discontinuation of the 25-bed long-term care category of 
service at MacNeal Hospital, 3249 South Oak Park Avenue, Berwyn, Illinois had a completion date 
of April 22, 2024. No further action by the permit holders is required for this exemption in 
relationship to the Illinois Health Facilities Planning Act. 
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Mike Constantino at 217-782-3516 or 
Mike.constantino@illinois.gov 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
John P. Kniery 
Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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